
 

 

ST CANICE’S PARISH 

Sunday 30
th

 March 2025 
 

Praying for those who have died  

Recently Deceased 

Marie Coyne, Freshford Rd 

Simon Broderick, Dublin (brother of Mary Bracken) 

Anniversaries 

Sat 7.30pm     Jimmy Dunphy 

Sun 11.30am   Ellen Teehan and Gay Teehan (1st Anniv) 

Mon 9.30am   Liturgy of the Word and Communion 

We also remember   Geraldine and Fintan Cummins, Lil Morris, Paddy MacEneaney,   
 

Next Weekend 

Sat 7.30pm      Nora Lennon (1st Anniv) 

Sun 10am         Kevin Glynn (1st Anniv) and Margaret Glynn,  

                         Monica Battle (Months Mind) 

Sun 11.30am   William Pratt, Sean Dignan 
 

Sunday Collection 

Sunday 23rd March the collection amounted to €1485.62 

Thank you for your generosity. We also have the Donate button on the website for 

those of you who wish to contribute online and we now have a Tap to Donate 

machine in the Church. 
 

Ossory Adult Faith Development Lenten Programme 

Godly Play St. Patrick’s Parish Centre, Loughboy Saturday 12
th
 April at 11am 

Lent Tweets Follow @OssoryDiocese for a simple thought each day during this 

Lenten journey.  

Online Resources for Lent are available on the Ossory Website www.ossory.ie 
 

Lenten Envelopes 

The Lenten envelopes are now available at the Parish Centre for collection by the 

distributors. Thank you for your continued help. 
 

Family Carers 

Are you caring for a loved one at home with additional needs?  A spouse, partner, 

child, close relative or neighbour?  Then you are a family carer! Become a member 

of Family Carers Ireland, the national charity supporting Ireland’s 500,000+ family 

carers nationwide. Contact 057 93 70221 and hear how we can support you or for 

more info visit www.familycarers.ie. 
 

Trocaire Boxes 

Trocaire boxes are available at the rear of the Church. Please take one home with you 

and support the Trocaire Appeal this Lent. 
 

Summer Time 

Don’t forget to put your clocks forward by 1 hour on Saturday night! 

 

 
Mass Times 

Mon-Fri 9.30am, Sat: Vigil Mass 7.30pm, Sun: 10am and 11.30am 

All Masses are livestreamed on the Parish Webcam www.stcanicesparish.ie  and 

broadcast on the Parish radio (108FM.).The 10am Mass on Sundays will also be 

broadcast live from St. Canice’s on Community Radio Kilkenny City (88.7)   
 

St. Ignatian Spiritual Exercises for Men 

  Fri May 2
nd

 to Mon May 5
th
 (Bank holiday) in An Tobar Retreat Centre, 

Ardbraccan Navan. Cost 190 Euro – includes all meals and en-suite single rooms. 

Call 087 3482148 or iveireland@ive.org 
 

Variety Concert  

 A  Variety Concert will be held in St. Mary's Cathedral on Friday, 11th April at 

7.30pm featuring Montgomery High School USA 

 The Unity Singers, Liam Carrigan - Uileann Pipes, Roberto Hirko - Violin 

Admission €10.00 Children Free. Proceeds in aid of the Cathedral Restoration Fund. 
 

Support St Canice's Parish Homes, Troys Court– Church Gate Collection 
We need your help! Our Church Gate Collection takes place across the city outside 

all churches on April 12th & 13th, and your generous donations will provide much-

needed financial assistance for the day-to-day operations, maintenance, and 

repairs at Troy’s Court. Every contribution, big or small, makes a difference in 

supporting our residents, day centre and meals on wheels services. If you’re available 

to volunteer during the collection, your help would be greatly appreciated. 

To volunteer or for more information, please contact Frances 0867927408. 
Thank you for your kindness and support! 
 

Happy Mothers’ Day 

We wish all the Mothers of our Parish a Happy Mothers’ Day and thank them for all 

they do for us. We also remember our Mothers who are no longer with us. I’m sure 

they are still looking after us and thinking about us.  

Thank you for the memories and all the love you gave us. 
 

St Canice’s New School 

What a joy last Monday morning to see the scholars moving into the new school. I 

had only seen this project on paper in all the planning preparations. It is dream come 

true. Thanks to all who lobbied for this new school, Ms. Maria Comerford and all the 

various members of Boards of Management over the past few years. Congratulations 

to Mr. Andy Hanrahan, Principal, and Mr. Paddy Lennon, Vice Principal and the 

teachers for organizing such a seamless transition. May the teachers and pupils be 

blessed in their new environment for many years. 

 Bail ó Dhia ar an obair. – Fr. Jim  
 

Fr. Jim Murphy 087 2609545 / 056 7721534   Parish Centre 056 7721533 

Secretary: Ms Mgt Logue – Sacristan: Ailish Brennan c/o Parish Centre 

Safeguarding Reps: Caroline Cummins and Edmond Nolan c/o The Parish Centre. 

http://www.familycarers.ie/
http://www.stcanicesparish.ie/

